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REMEMBERING BETTY MITCHELL
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Dear Friends,

	 One of the most gratifying aspects of my job is working with so 
many caring supporters who give from the heart. The successful 
Timbers fundraising campaign was yet another reminder of the depth 
of commitment people feel to leave a legacy for future generations 
through land preservation.

	 We are so touched and awestruck by the community’s response.  
Unforgettable moments include:

	 Jerry and Don Oleson. They spoke at our annual Preservation 
Celebration about their early childhood memories of growing up on the 
Timbers property and, gave us the gift of time with an interest free loan 
that made the two-year campaign possible. When they thanked the 
community for rising to the challenge to save the property, there was 
not a dry eye in the crowd.

	 Timbers Girl Scout alumnae. They moved beyond their sense of loss 
that their Council had to sell the property, instead focusing on how they 
could support our efforts to preserve the land for all time. They raised 
well over $100,000, and now they are forever part of the tale of this 
heroic campaign. We on staff laughed and cried right along with them 
hearing story after story about the impact Timbers had — and continues 
to have — on their lives.

	 We worked with Walt and Inge Kraimer and their children as they 
designated Timbers for memorial gifts so that Inge, in her last days, 
could appreciate knowing that her family’s deep love of Long Lake 
could play an important role in saving something that will outlast all of 
us. In moments like these, we are all one big Conservancy family. 

	 Increasingly we hear about people searching for a sense of 
authenticity in their day-to-day lives. At GTRLC we are truly blessed 
to experience daily these gifts from the heart. As long as northern 
Michigan continues to be a place where stunning beauty, natural 
resources, and agricultural vitality define our very identity, we really 
don’t have a problem finding authenticity.

	 The strong commitment that underpins your gifts is making a 
difference all across our region. Thank you for caring so much about 
this place and for making our mission such a significant priority in your 
philanthropic support!  

Glen Chown, GTRLC Executive Director
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“The Seabury Foundation,” says Hibben, “can continue to 
perpetuate its founder’s love and devotion for this part of the 
world. My mother, who also loved northwest Michigan, felt 
good about working with GTRLC’s staff, and was very proud 
of her association with the Conservancy as a Partner in 
preserving precious and beloved landscapes."

Chown notes that Betty Mitchell “was one of the first 
Benzie County summer-resident philanthropists to whom 
Mollie Rogers and Ted Curran introduced us at the 
Chimney Corners ‘High Tea’ during GTRLC’s first summer.  
Betty was part of the group of women—including Nancy 
Brickman, Juli Grainger, and Naomi Borwell—who made 
leadership gifts and introduced us to their friends in our 
formative years.”

In addition to making introductions and making and 
influencing key gifts and grants, Betty Mitchell looked 
beyond the immediately urgent to a sustainable future for 
GTRLC’s mission of land protection and stewardship. In 
1992, only the second year of the organization’s operation, 
Betty entrusted and honored GTRLC with our first-ever 
planned-giving commitment, becoming a founding member 
of the Vanguard Society.

Betty’s commitment came to GTRLC through the gift of her 
Crystal Lake house, conveyed to the Conservancy with a 
“reserved life estate,” meaning that Betty would reside in 
and maintain the home until her death, at which time it 
would pass entirely to the Conservancy.

A fledgling nonprofit often emerges in answer                    
to a community need that is urgent. As that new 
organization begins to address this need, resources 
offered by engaged donors are put to immediate use, 
propelled by the founding urgency. When GTRLC was 
founded in 1991 through a Rotary Charities initiative, 
the race was on to protect precious regional landscapes 
that were on the verge of disappearing forever. Early 
Conservancy staffers and supporters focused 
successfully on the here and now. In the organization’s 
first year of operation, a solid financial launch came 
from 3-year start-up grants provided by Rotary Charities 
and five foundations reflecting the philanthropic values 
of regional families: Biederman, Borwell, Grainger, 
Oleson, and Seabury. 

That initial grant from the Chicago-based Seabury 
Foundation was championed by the late Elizabeth 
“Betty” Seabury Mitchell, a steadfast Conservancy friend 
who passed away last fall at the age of 99. As GTRLC 
Executive Director Glen Chown notes, the Seabury 
Foundation “went on to make a number of other 
important grants, including $100,000 toward securing 
an option for the first Railroad Point purchase in 1997.” 

Betty grew up in suburban Chicago, the daughter of 
insurance executive Charles Ward Seabury, founder of 
the Seabury Foundation. Beginning when Betty was 
three years old, her family summered at a cottage in 
northwest lower Michigan, on Benzie County’s Crystal 
Lake. According to Betty’s son Barry Hibben, Charles 
Seabury was particularly devoted to the wonders of 
Benzie County and promoted their value to future 
generations. He took his family on daily drives through 
northwest lower Michigan’s coastal countryside, 
ensuring that his children and grandchildren came to 
know and love this region.

“My grandfather,” asserts Hibben, “instilled in us 
a strong sense of stewardship of the land.”  
Hibben fondly recalls summer outdoor adventures 
with Charles Seabury around Crystal Lake and 
credits his grandfather with leaving a legacy of 
love for the region’s lakes, rivers, and streams.  

A FOUNDING FRIEND’S FAITH                        
IN THE “LONG VIEW”:                                                

GTRLC Celebrates                           
Betty Mitchell’s Legacy

Betty Mitchell with Glen Chown, 1992
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Proceeds from the sale of the house, when realized, will be 
allocated in a way that reflects Betty’s values, including her 
love of our region’s waterways.

Portions of the proceeds will:

	 augment the general Land Fund, to protect parcels that 	
	 are instrumental in preserving water quality across the 	
	 region and to leverage public and private grants and 	
	 gifts for land protection

	help further the protection of the Arcadia Marsh and 	
	 fund universal accessibility at Arcadia Dunes 

	be incorporated into projects and programs in           	
	 Benzie and Manistee Counties that advance GTRLC’s 	
	 Strategic Plan and enhance organizational stability       	
	 and sustainability

	be invested like endowment corpus in GTRLC’s              	
	 Long-Term Fund

“The Seabury family has grown over the generations,” notes 
Hibben. “It’s wonderful that we have this opportunity to see 
the values of both Charles Ward Seabury and his daughter 
reflected in my mother’s planned gift to the Conservancy.”

Chown adds, “Betty Mitchell could see the ‘long view’ of why 
GTRLC’s mission is so important to the future of our region. 
We are so grateful for her life, and for the legacy that she 
leaves behind.”

“It seemed a very natural thing for me to leave my 
house to the Land Conservancy,” Betty explained 
in 1997.  “It was a little like having your cake and 
eating it too.  I love this region and was alarmed 
at the rapid growth, and I liked the way the 
Conservancy was going about with its planning to 
buy prestigious land to be preserved for 
generations to come.  Instead of worrying about 
all of the areas being bought up for commercial 
use, why not become part of the solution?  I would 
leave my house in good hands. In the meantime, I 
will live in my home as long as I wish to.”

“Betty had a remarkable vision for the future,” says 
Chown, “and her gift of a reserved life estate of her 
cottage served as an example to inspire others to make 
planned-gift commitments. We feel honored that Betty 
trusted us with her house on Crystal Lake, which she 
intended for us to sell, using the proceeds in support of 
our mission.” 

“With the money the Conservancy receives from the 
purchase,” Betty predicted, “they will be able to buy 
some beautiful property or those necessary wetlands.”

Indeed, when Betty passed away in Arizona last fall, 
GTRLC began to prepare for the house’s sale, just as 
Betty had envisioned more than 20 years earlier.  
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Railroad Point on Crystal Lake
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North Carolina resident Tom Robinson didn’t tell us 
about his love for GTRLC’s Arcadia Dunes preserve 
until he was ready to update his will. “Arcadia Dunes 
is the most beautiful place on Earth,” Tom declared 
in that first conversation with us, a couple of years 
ago. When he bequeathed to GTRLC two rental 
properties that he owned in North Carolina, Tom said 
he relished the thought of how, when the time came, 
proceeds from those properties could further our 
work in the Arcadia area. He recalled fondly his 
enjoyment of kayaking on Bowen’s Creek, which flows 
through Arcadia Marsh, and was especially gratified 
by the idea that his bequest might help establish 
universal accessibility for visitors to natural assets 
around Arcadia. Tom Robinson passed away in early 
2014, leaving behind his first-ever gift to the 
Conservancy, assets that he committed to serve the 
“forever” of land protection in a beloved spot for a 
lasting personal legacy.

“I am so glad that Tom took the initiative to let us know about his plans,” comments Diane Dupuis, 
GTRLC’s Planned Giving Program Manager. “We had a chance to get to know him and learn about 
his connection to our work. Most important, we were afforded the opportunity to thank Tom for 
making such a beautifully personal and meaningful decision to fund a Conservation legacy in our 
region. We are forever grateful.”

Everything that we accomplish at GTRLC is 
made possible by your support, which can take 
many forms.  When you tell others about your 
commitment to land protection and stewardship 
in our region, and about why it matters to you; 
when you volunteer your time, or bring friends 
out to enjoy GTRLC’s trails and vistas; and when 
you give voice to your values by contacting local, 
regional, and state officials—all of these actions 
support the work of GTRLC, and we accept 
these gifts with the deepest gratitude.

Annual, unrestricted gifts to the Conservancy 
Fund allow GTRLC to explore and pursue 
protection opportunities, which are often years 
in the making, and to monitor and take care 
of land already protected.  These gifts can 
be made in the form of cash as well as gifts 

of securities, real estate, or tangible personal 
property such as artwork or collectibles, and 
intangible personal property (examples of 
intangible personal property include copyrights, 
trademarks, and patents, from which fees and 
royalties can be derived to benefit GTRLC).

Structured gifts, strategic gifts, planned gifts:  
these are all terms to describe gifts that 
will benefit GTRLC at a future time.  Assets 
involved in planned gifts range from simple 
cash bequests, to Charitable Gift Annuity 
arrangements, to beneficiary designations 
on insurance policies or retirement accounts.  
Planned gifts can also be conveyed through 
trusts, stock transfers, and, as with Betty 
Mitchell’s or Tom Robinson’s forethought, a         
gift of real estate.
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HOORAH! TIMBERS 
PROTECTION FINAL

Success follows years                
of work, has built               
strong partnerships

might as well be in the remote regions of the 
U.P. or Canada, and yet you’re minutes from 
downtown Traverse City.”
The celebration of the permanent protection of 
Timbers has been a long time coming. Discussions 
about preserving it began in 2004, with negotiations 
to purchase the property from the Girl Scout Council 
starting five years later. Interim buyers Don and Jerry 
Oleson bought the property in 2012, holding it while 
the Township awaited a decision on a Michigan 
Natural Resources Trust Fund grant request, which 
the Conservancy helped to submit. The $2.1 million 
grant was announced at the end of 2012, pending a 
required $891,300 to be raised from local partners 
by the end of June 2014 — and, hoorah, we raised it!  

Along the way, GTRLC strengthened partnerships with 
Long Lake Township, which will own and maintain the 
property as well as the Long Lake Association and the 
Long Lake Foundation. Girl Scout alumnae held a 
reunion and yard sale with huge support from former 
scouts, who travelled from as far away as Alaska to 
support the conservation of the property.

“When this campaign was in its infancy, there 
were questions on whether we could pull it off 
because it was a pretty big goal,” recalls Chown. 

As ownership of Timbers Recreation Area is set to 
officially transfer to Long Lake Township at the end of 
summer, a celebratory spirit infuses the community. At 
the core of the 10-year transition of the property from 
Girl Scout camp to recreation area was tenacity — and 
a level of community caring, engagement, and support 
that inspired all involved. 

Timbers is special for many reasons. It encompasses a 
variety of habitats in one place: meadow, forest, a wild 
inland lake, and more. It shelters 9,000 feet of 
shoreline on three lakes, and while it’s a mere 10 
minutes from downtown Traverse City, it’s a place 
many have never visited until now.   

“The property was such a mystery,” says Glen Chown, 
executive director of GTRLC. “So many people around 
the lake had never set foot on it because it was a 
camp, and they respected the privacy of the Girl 
Scouts.” Those who had seen the camp from the water 
for decades are now walking the property for the first 
time, amazed at its diversity of features. 

“It’s so close to Traverse City and yet it’s real 
wild country. Fern Lake is entirely encompassed 
by the property, and there is not a single 
structure on it,” says Chown. “When you hear 
loons calling standing on that shoreline, you 
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Success follows years                
of work, has built               
strong partnerships

“Girl Scout alumnae dove in head first and helped 
create that early momentum, which was really 
important to the final success.”

Along with the Girl Scout efforts, a portion of the 
proceeds of the sale of the old troop house located on 
the property contributed to funding. Also, in early May 
2014, a long-time supporter who wishes to remain 
anonymous made a $150,000 campaign close-out 
challenge grant. Funds raised from May through June 
were matched dollar-for-dollar by the donor. 

Long Lake Foundation and Long Lake Association 
members played a significant role in inspiring final gifts, 
writing personal letters to neighbors and encouraging 
friends to contribute to the project. 

That significant peer-to-peer leadership from around the 
lake helped the campaign come to a close successfully. 

Awareness of the Conservancy is at an all-time high 
around Long Lake and in the watershed. Residents are 
not only grateful for the conservation of Timbers, but also 
the  protection of five islands on the lake and other tracts 
in the watershed.

“I’m really proud of the strong partnerships that 
have not only been formed, but have really been 
advanced around this project,” says Chown. “That 
bodes well for the future of taking care of this 
property now that it’s protected, because I think 
it’s going to get a lot of use.”  

Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy staff 
members extend a sincere thank you to everyone who 
supported the conservation of Timbers Recreation Area. 
We are proud to live and work in a caring community that 
sees value in the work we do, takes an active role, and 
shares our joy in successes like these. Thank you!
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The following donors made gifts or pledges to this project 
through July 11, 2014. We are so grateful to everyone 
who helped make this project a success.

T IMBERS RECREATION AREA

Anonymous (3)   
Joan Abbott in honor of                		
	 Shelby Reynolds
Jennifer Abel  
Keith & Carol Adler in honor of                                   	
	 Shelby Reynolds, Shari Hintz, 	
	 Lisa Riccobono and		
	 Jennifer McKervey 
Ron & Judith Albers in honor of 		
	 Kathy Hockins
Tom Almer  
Katie Asmus  
Tom Auch  
Aultra Ventures  
Anna Bachman  
Julie Bacon  
Kimberly Balke & Brett Fessell  
Barking Waters Partnership  
Linda Barnhart  
James & Amy Barron  
Cindy & Gary Barta  
Melly Baxter  
William & Luann Beach  

Marilee Beckett in honor of       		
	 Andrea Beckett
Kay Beebe in honor of                		
	 Marion E. Beebe
Robert & Linda Beesley  
Otto & Kathy Belovich
Eugene Berg  
Tanya Berg  
Barbara Beyer  
Donald Blewett & Ann Wilson  
Don & Nena Bondarenko in memory 	
	 of Michael A. Oleszczuk Sr.
Nick & Theresa Boudjalis
John & Linda Bozzelli  
Marilyn & Arthur Branco  
Dave & Marcia Bremer  
Gerald & Barb Brief in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Toni Brinker  
Frederick & Lisa Brodeur  
David & Patricia Brogan  
Brookby Foundation  
Robert & Elaine Brooks  
Robert & Julie Brooks  

Continued
7



SUMMER ‘14 | VOL 63

Ted & Mary Brown  
Anthony & Helen Buday  
Timothy Bueter & Karen Mattheessen  
Doug & Susie Burns in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Moira Burns  
Laura & Steven Busch  
Munawar & Joanne Butt  
Steven Carey & Diane Dupuis in honor 	
	 of Matt McDonough
Allan & Nancy Carlson  
Rosemary Carrico & Charlie Northrop  
John & CJ Cartwright & Family in 		
	 memory of James Henry Cartwright
Timothy Cartwright
Ginny Cashbaugh  
Mark Cerny  
Glori Chartier  
Rebecca & Glen Chown in honor of  	
	 Don & Gerry Oleson
Gary & Irene Church
Dotti Clune & Jill Henemyer  
Julie Clynes in honor of Shari Hintz
Sandra Colburn  
Melissa Congleton  
Len & Janet Connolly  
Gary & Suzanne Cork  
Claire Cornish  
Harry Cribbs in memory of           		
	 Charmon M. Cribbs
Barbara Crumpton
Steve Cruzen & Kate Pearson in honor 	
	 of Donna Weitz & Bill O. Smith’s 	
	 engagement
Theresa Custodio  
Rick & Kate Dahlstrom  
Daniel & Gail Dall’Olmo in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockings
Dennis & Carol Davidson in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Dennis & Carol Davidson in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Diane & William Davison  
Alysha DeVries  
Robert & Mary Doerr  
Howard & Beth Dole  
Daniel Dorman  
Karen Downing in memory of           	
	 Joann Downing
Sue Downing-McVey in memory of 	
	 Joann Downing
Daniel & Kristine Drake  
Cindy & Lawrence Dubey  
Heather Dubey  
Shannon DuBey & Jennifer Schaffer  
Tim Edman  
Debra & Daniel Edson  
George & Marilyn Edwards  
Jeanne Ehinger in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Kathy & Don Ehrenberger in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Debra Eifler  
Barry & Carole Eisfeldt  

Kate Ellison  
Alice Entwisle  
Diana Etmanczyk  
Roche & Leslie Featherstone  
Lois Feichtenbiner in memory of Mike 	
	 Feichtenbiner, Ingeborg Kraimer 	
	 and Erna Thiry
Kendra Fershee  
Mary Jo Fifarek  
John & Sue Fink  
Mary Fischer in honor of Jarrah Buch
Ron & Mary Fitch  
Gary & Carol Flickinger in honor of 	
	 Shelby Reynolds
Forest Lodge Association in memory 	
	 of Dottie Stulen
Linda Forster  
Bruce & Martha Fox  
Andrea Franz  
Cammie & Trent Freeman  
James & Madelyn Frick  
Brooke Friesen
Angela Friske  
Carlton & Rondi Fry  
Morton Gallagher  
Walter Gallagher & Helen Dowling  
David & Cheryl Garvin
Stanley & Mary Genslak  
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry  
Nancy Giffels  
Tammy Gilbert  
Gilbert’s Service Oil Company  
Girl Scouts of Southeastern Michigan  
Armen & Carolyn Googasian in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Laura Gornicki  
Sarah Gornicki Pancost  
Grand Traverse Audubon Club  
Richard & Lois Gray  
Corey Grier  
Nancy & Richard Grote in memory of 	
	 Charles & Ruby Weyrick
Helen Grove  
Ann & Harold Gurian  
Laura Hahn  
Donald & Barbara Hakala  
Sarah & Stephen Hall  
Jeanne Halliday  
Holly Hall-Polopolos  
Jill Hayes  
Rick Haynes in memory of            		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
John & Leslie Hays
Linda Hays & Richard Holcombe  
Greg & Mary Heckathorn  
Susan Heckendorn
James Heethuis  
Ronald & Sherryl Hellenga
Elizabeth Hentges  
Michael & Sharon Herron in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Bev Hertle  
Mandy Hetfield in memory of                	
	 Joe Alonso
John & Linda Hewett  

Daniel & Susie Hintz  
Shari & Mike Hintz in memory of          	
	 Joe Alonso
Nancy & Fred Hoblit in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Sharon & James Hobson
Kathy & Bud Hockins in honor of  	
	 Kathy Hockins
William & Suzanne Hoff in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Carol Hoffman  
John & Florence Hoffmann  
Daniel & Jody Hofstra  
Sharon Holz  
Gary & Marilyn Hondorp  
Nancy & Allen Horstman in honor of 	
	 Fritz Hortsman and Kathy Hockins
David & Sandra Howard 
Kathy & Rich Huseltine 
Lynn & Michael Huffman  
Karin Ingraham in memory of   		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
William & Leslie Jackovich in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Bernard & Sharon Jackson  
Jennifer & Brian Jaffe  
Robert & Judith James  
Joseph & Dorothy Janick  
Jennifer Jay & Evan Johnstone  
Sue Jennings  
Keith & Claudette Johnson  
Barb Johnson Ellis & Kathy Simpson  
Paul & Betty Jones  
Leslie & Brad Jones  
Allen & Cynthia Julian  
Katie Scarlett Julian
Sarah Julian  
Jake & Suzanne Kaberle  
Marilyn Kamp  
Kristen Keilitz  
Timothy & Karen Keller  
David & Jean Kellom  
Bonnie Kelly & Kim, Kelly & Kaylee 	
	 in memory of Ingeborg Kraimer
Kerry & Kathy Kelly  
Ron & Nancy Kennedy in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Sharon & James Kerfoot  
Wendell Kevwitch  
Kevin & Ann Kitchin in memory of 	
	 Kenneth & Velma Kitchin
Len & Connie Klein in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Barbara Knight
Kima Kraimer  
Martin & Irma Kraimer in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Ted Kraimer in memory of Ingeborg 	
	 Kraimer & Eleanor Souder
Walter Kraimer in honor of                	
	 Kathy Hockins
Walter Kraimer in memory of  		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer &                 		
Eleanor Souder
Michael & Diane Kuhn  

Pamela & David Lagattuta  
Lynn Larson in memory of                  	
	 Frank & Dotty Stulen
Ann Laurimore  
Ronald & Marcia Lautner  
Eleanor & Donald Layman  
James & Sharon Leone  
Amy Lesiewicz  
William & Nancy LeValley in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Dorothy & John Lewis  
John & Connie Linnerson
Scott Lint in honor of Kathy Hockins
Barry & Linda Lishawa  
Valerie Locicero  
Heather Loney  
Long Lake Association, Inc.  
Long Lake Foundation  
Long Lake Township  
Roger Looyenga  
Angie Lucas  
Phillip & Usha Lundberg  
Gail Lynch & Cathy Markland 		
	 in memory of Marguerite Elliott &	
	 Barbara Lundy
Gail Lynch & Cathy Markland in honor 	
	 of Nanette Enloe, Katie Kimmet, 	
	 Karen LaBranche, Cathy Markland, 	
	 Margaret Platner, Pat Tabbert            	
	 & Marion Wright
Randolph & Barbara Lyon  
Andrew & Deborah Mackersie  
Julia MacMillan  
Ma-Me-Ne-Sewong Garden Club  
Cathy Markland in honor of Gail Lynch
Kenneth & Jo Marks in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
David Marvin  
Gordon & Mary Ann Masura  
Matt & Ann McDonough  
Meghan & Sean McEvoy in memory of 	
	 Sadie McEvoy
Robert & Julie McKay  
Jennifer McKervey  
Kevin & Patricia McKervey in honor of 	
	 Jennifer McKervey
Joan McLay  
Laurie McNamara  
Fiona McPherson Grant  
Paul & Mary Meernik  
Anita Mennel in honor of                   	
	 Corey Grier and Sue Wood
Anita Mennel in memory of                  	
	 Judy Stewart
Thomas Menzel  
Judy Meyka in honor of Charles Meyka
Eileen Rafferty Mikielian, Philip 	
	 Rafferty, Sheila Rafferty Ahumada, 	
	 Catherine Rafferty Nichols &          	
	 H. Putnam Rafferty in honor of 	
	 Anne Gainey Rafferty  
Nancy Julien Mitchell  
Marsha Mixer in memory of         		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Mode’s Bum Steer  

T IMBERS RECREATION AREA  Continued
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Douglas & Mary Sue Mohnke  
Barb & Gregory Mort in memory of 	
	 Elaine Szatkowski
Anthony & Beth Mulac  
Michael & Christine Murray in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Josh & Sarah Myaard  
Ronald & Tina Neihardt  
Becky Nelson  
Roger & Stephanie Nelson in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Al & Maxi Neugebauer in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Chris Nickerson  
Marilyn & Michael Niebel  
John & Judith Nisbett  
Orley & Carol Norris  
Ken & Marilyn Nowak  
Anne Obelnicki in honor of                 	
	 Mary Obelnicki
Mary Obelnicki & Craig Silverstein          	
	 in memory of Joe Alonso
Paul & Angela Oberle in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Megan & Andrew Olds in honor of            	
	 Matt McDonough
Don & Ginny Oleson
Amelia Olson in honor of Amy Olson
Thomas & Connie O’Rourke  
Jonathan Pawlak  
Nicole Pendley  
Timothy Peterson
Robert & Phyllis Petsch  
Donna Pierson in honor of                 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Bob Pipp in memory of                 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Howard & Jean Poe in honor of              	
	 Pat Tabbert
Angela Pohl & Jonathon Yanover  
Linda Pohly  
Nancy & Carl Pohly in honor of             	
	 Linda & Sharon Pohly
Steven Polemitis in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Deb & Mark Posthumus in honor of  	
	 Sue Osmer
Verne & Lisa Powell in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Terry & Anita Pratt  
Jessica Priem  
Larry & Alva Priest  
Derk Pronger  
Karen Pugmire in honor of                	
	 Sylvia Brown
Carol Rabanus in memory of              	
	 Elmer & Genie Rabanus
Jeannine Ransom 
Lynn & June Rayle  
David Ready  
Dawn Reha in honor of                        	
	 Fairwinds staff 2000-2008
Gary & Barb Reich in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Joanne Reiter                                         

Frederick Reynolds in honor of                                                             	
	 Shelby & Nate Reynolds
Shelby & Nate Reynolds  
Nate Richardson  
Amanda Ridge  
Joann Rivard in memory of           		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Roaming Harvest, LLC.  
Karen & Darrel Robinson  
Ted & Marcia Roehrich in memory            	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Rebecca Roethlisberger  
Ann Rogers in memory of              	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Peter Romeo & Christine Varner              	
	 in memory of Ingeborg Kraimer
Karen & Bill Rosa  
Nicholas Rossell in honor of                  	
	 Lisa Riccobono
Lisa Rossell-Riccobono 
Karen & Bill Rosa 
Steve & Judith Rouse  
Stacie Rowan  
Jo & Pug Rundio in honor of                	
	 Kathy Hockins
Jo & Pug Rundio in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Rybar Group in memory of           		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Christine Saenz in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Jamie Sandy  
AJ Sanor  
Joel Saper    
Duane & Audrey Schmatz  
Dr. & Mrs. Calvin F. Schmucker in 	
	 memory of Ingeborg Kraimer
Frank & Jan Schollett  
Russell & Joanne Schopieray  
Robert & Gail Schultz  
Aloys K. Schwarz & Family in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
John & Bonnie Sebright  
Lindsay Selvig  
Serendipity Endowment at the 		
	 Community Foundation  
Gillian Shaw in honor of Lindsay Selvig
Sarah Sheady  
Jennifer Shourd  
Heather & Rick Shumaker in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Robert & Leslie Bacigalupi  
Hugh Simmonds in honor of            	
	 Beverly Simmonds and Jody Scott
Kathy Simpson in honor of Barb Ellis
Thomas & Maura Slack  
Donna Sloan  
Bridgett Daniel Smigiel
Bill Smith & Donna Weitz in honor of 	
	 Jody Dotson
Patricia Smith in honor of              	
	 Nanette Enloe, Gail Lynch and 	
	 Patricia Tabbert
 Patricia Smith in memory of           	
	 Barbara Lundy and Joann Downing

William Smith  
Frank & Ellen Snyder  
Donald & Colleen Soenen  
Kay Solsbury  
Henry & Susan Somero  
Souder & Wilson Families in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Mark & Kathy Spencer  
Dave & Barb Spinniken  
Peter & Barbara Springsteen  
Derald & Bonnie Stanton in memory       	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
James Stark in memory of             		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Laura & Gregory Stasiak  
Liz Stefanics  
Dave & Marlene Steider in memory        	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Edward & Mavis Steinle  
Dave & Terry Stellingworth in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Jo Stevens  
Sara & Russell Stokley  
Larry & Ila Stowe  
Barbara Strong  
Margaret Strong  
William & Cheryl Sullivan  
Roger & Jane Suppes in memory of 	
	 Jonathan J. Sinko
Al & Sue Szepanski in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Patricia Tabbert in memory of        	
	 Barbara Lundy, Lola Branham,        	
	 Lois Clippard, Joann Downing & 
   	 Marguerite Elliott
Steven & Janie Tavener  
Dean & Maureen Templeton  
Allen & Maureen Terbeek  
Kathleen Thelen  
Jessica Thomas in honor of                    	
	 Lisa Rossell Riccobono
Carolyn & Clif Thompson  
Fremont Thompson &                     		
	 Shannon Flanigan  
Timbers Alumnae  
John & Joy Tobin in memory                      	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Ronald Todd  
Elizabeth Tomlinson  
Corey Treadway & Sarah              		
	 Bancroft-Treadway  
Mary Trombley  
Kathy Tuckerman  
Gordon & Kathryn Tulgestke  
Brenda Tuntland  
Kim Turnbull  
Jim & Nancy Turnes in memory                 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Philip Van Hollebeke 
Andrew M. Vander Molen Estate  
Robert & Yvonne Viera in honor               	
	 of Shelby & Nate Reynolds
John & Kim Wagner  
Julie Warner  

Therese & Thomas Waters  
John & Pauline Watt  
Abby Wattenberg & Vicki Compton  
Jim & Maryanne Weber in memory          	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Dr. Dave & Janice Webster  
Lindy Weintraub in honor of           	
	 Kristine & Dan Drake
Donna Weitz & Bill Smith  
Bob & Jane Weldon in honor of          	
	 Kathy Hockins
Bob & Jane Weldon in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Karen & J.D. Wells  
Carolyn Wemple in memory of 		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Jeff & Jennie Wentzloff  
Roger & Mary Westover  
James Weygandt  
Mary Weygandt  
Beverly & James Wheaton  
Gregory & Karen White  
Jason & Kristin Whitten  
Dennis & Karen Wiand in memory               	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Dennis & Karen Wiand in honor of 	
	 Kathy Hockins
Christina Wilfling in honor of              	
	 Sara Gibson
Christina Wilfling in memory of            	
	 Joe Alonso
Jannah Wilson  
Sue Wilson  
Michael & Carla Windover in memory 	
	 of Ingeborg Kraimer
Walter & Patricia Wisdom  
James & Gera Witte in memory of 	
	 Marilyn Werner
Carolyn Wolf  
Mr. Gordon & Mrs. Wolters  
Kelly Wood in memory of             		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Randy & Joan Woods in memory of 	
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Helen Wransky in memory of  		
	 Ingeborg Kraimer
Birgit Yetter & Keith Conway  
Deb Young  
Arthur & Colleen Yuncker  
Alex & Maggie Zakem in honor of 	
	 Emily Zakem
Stephen Zavodny & Judy McEvoy  
Peter & Diane Zirnhelt  
Heidi Zwerk in honor of Lisa Riccobono
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am part of the team. They [staff members] listen 
and request my input on decision making.” (For 
more on Gary Stauffer’s volunteer experience,      
see Landscript, Volume 61, summer 2013.)

Volunteers come to GTRLC for different reasons,      
at different stages in their lives; their impact is 
deep and runs across the entire organization.   
From handling office work, to pulling garlic 
mustard, to painting a sugar shack, volunteers   
give of their time in the name of conserving the 
places they love. 

“We want folks to be able to volunteer as their  
lives and interests allow, whether it’s a single work 
day or a 10-year commitment in a leadership role,” 
says Richardson. He recently developed, with input 
from volunteers, a volunteer-specific series of 
events where participants learn from staffers and 
each other. 
At a kick-off meeting in April, Conservancy updates 
were shared, and volunteers participated in two 
educational break-out sessions; volunteers, new 

Without the help of volunteers, the volume and diversity 
of GTRLC’s accomplishments would be greatly 
hindered. Just as important, the reach of our work 
would also be adversely impacted because the 
Conservancy has a limited number of paid staff to cover 
our vast, five-county service area. Volunteers are the 
eyes and ears of staff members who are not always 
able to be physically present; they represent the 
Conservancy in their communities, they nurture 
relationships, and they make things happen.

Nate Richardson, GTRLC’s communications and 
volunteer program specialist, says that before 
deciding to involve volunteers, the Conservancy 
strives to ensure each project is vital to the 
organization’s mission. “This way we get necessary 
work done, and volunteers know they have helped in       
a meaningful way.”

There is no need to invent conservation projects to 
keep volunteers busy; as land acquisitions and 
protection activities grow each year, so does the 
need for volunteer assistance. 

Richardson says that the volunteer program is not 
about putting a value on volunteer hours (although 
volunteers contributed more than 3,100 hours in 
2013 with a value of $70,000). 

“It’s about providing relevant opportunities for 
people to work toward shared goals to preserve       
our area’s natural beauty,” says Richardson. “We 
believe in investing in people who are passionate 
about our work and want to help. Volunteers 
become invaluable not just for their gifts of time     
and talent, but also because they are 
knowledgeable advocates for GTRLC in their 
respective communities.” 

Gary Stauffer of Elk Rapids has been volunteering at 
the Conservancy since 2008. He was first assigned 
to the Bauer Preserve near Bellaire. As preserve 
steward, he helped to ensure that the trails were 
uncluttered and clear and helped build new trails. In 
more recent years, he’s been involved with projects 
at Maple Bay Farm and Natural Area. 

Working with staff and other stewards in a learning 
environment reinforces Stauffer’s interest and 
motivation. While he has learned about land 
protection, native and invasive plants, chainsaw 
safety, and trail building, among many other topics, 
Stauffer says, “I especially enjoy feeling as though I 

V O L U N T E E R S  E L E V A T E  C O N S E R V A T I O N  W O R K , 
H E L P  I N  M E A N I N G F U L  W A Y S

Volunteers and staff gathered in April, 2014 to         
learn from each other and share their experiences.
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Michigan’s 42,389 nonprofit organizations employ 
438,000 individuals, who, in turn, fuel the economy. 
That’s one of every 10 Michigan workers. These 
nonprofit employees collectively earn $4.9 billion 
per quarter and generate additional jobs through 
their $80 billion in yearly spending.

Michiganders generously support nonprofits, seeing 
the value they bring. Four-fifths of Michigan 
residents donate cash, goods, or services annually. 
and the value of volunteering in Michigan is 
calculated at $5 billion, a clear indication of the  value 
of volunteers in supporting the nonprofit sector. 

Hats off to GTRLC volunteers and donors 
who contribute their time and dollars to                                              
regional conservation. 

Source: Economic Impact of Michigan’s Nonprofit Sector 
(2014 and 2013 reports)For more information on volunteering, contact                 

Nate Richardson, nate@gtrlc.org, or 888-929-3866.        
Sign up online at www.gtrlc.org.

The Value of the Nonprofit Sector and Volunteers

Volunteers and staff gathered in April, 2014 to         
learn from each other and share their experiences.
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and old, mingled with each other, learning about 
experiences in other parts of he region, from trail 
building and care at Glacial Hills to cleaning up the 
grounds at Misty Acres.

In the fall, we will invite volunteers to one of the 
regional thank you events in honor of the work they 
do throughout the year. 
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Camp is Chair of the House Committee on Ways and  
Means; and Benishek is a member of the House 
Committee on Agriculture and House Committee on 
Natural Resources.

Because of his long-term relationship with Stabenow, 
Chown was able to provide legislators with valuable 
education, suggestions, and feedback on agricultural 
land easements that were reflected in provisions  
of the 2014 Farm Bill (signed into law in February). 
These provisions will help GTRLC and other 
onservancies permanently protect priority farms, like 
those found in the west Michigan fruit belt, and 
especially those that have important characteristics 
for water-quality protection. 

Policy change is happening through other channels  
as well. In May, Dave Camp marked up a bill to 
make enhanced conservation easement tax 
incentives permanent. 

“Michigan’s congressional delegation is really 
providing a lot of important leadership nationally on 
land conservation policy, whether it be the Farm Bill, 
the enhanced conservation easement tax 
incentives, or the recent designation of Sleeping 
Bear Dunes National Lakeshore as a national 
wilderness area on the 50th anniversary of the 
Wilderness Act,” says Chown. “It’s been a big year 
for federal activity already.”

As a result, the Great Lakes region will be a focal  
point for federal conservation programs, spurring 
innovation on a scale not seen before on the west side 
of Michigan. 

Land conservancy work does not 
happen in a vacuum. It takes a 
combination of generous private 
support, robust volunteerism, and 
public policy initiatives that 
together protect and preserve our 
natural resources in perpetuity.

A look at Grand Traverse Regional Land 
Conservancy’s involvement in educating legislators to 
advocate for critical federal and state policies 
illustrates how important that public link is to 
conservation work right here in northwest Michigan.

RESPECT AND WEIGHT ON CAPITOL HILL

Over the past decade, Glen Chown, executive director 
of GTRLC, has developed close working relationships 
with Michigan's federal legislators, including Senator 
Debbie Stabenow, Congressman Dave Camp, and 
Congressman Dan Benishek, to provide education and 
feedback on issues affecting land preservation.

Chown has known Stabenow and Camp for 14 years. 
As a “go to” representative of land conservancies for 
legislators wanting to learn how land and water asset 
protection issues impact their constituents and the 
state economy, Chown is sought out and appreciated 
for his expertise.

“These legislators know our work. They’ve toured 
properties that we’ve protected. They’ve met the 
farmers and partners we work with,” says Chown. “It’s 
not an abstract concept for them. It’s very tangible. 
They also know conservation is a bipartisan issue. It’s 
good for everybody.”

The Conservancy’s work to advance relationships with 
policymakers is helping to move the conservation 
agency forward. Also fortuitous: Michigan legislators 
are currently serving in key leadership roles. Stabenow 
is Chair of the Senate Committee on Agriculture, 
Nutrition, and Forestry (responsible for the Farm Bill); 
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GTRLC IMPACTS 
POLICY

From national to local,                 
from informal to strategic:

Senator Stabenow visited area farms and farm families with Glen Chown 
while working on the 2014 Farm Bill
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The Farm Bill authorized the USDA to create a new 
initiative, the Regional Conservation Partnership Program, 
which will competitively award funds to conservation 
projects within designated “critical conservation areas” 
designated by Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack. The 
Great Lakes region is one of just eight of these areas from 
across the country. 

The Conservancy will be partnering with the Conservation 
Resource Alliance, the Leelanau Conservancy, and others 
to focus on the west Michigan fruit belt, along Lake 
Michigan. The partnership will convene, create strategic 
goals, and submit a proposal over the summer. If selected, 
it will implement a comprehensive farmland conservation 
program with a bold vision. 

Support from local donors allows the Conservancy to put 
resources toward building crucial relationships with 
policymakers that impact public decision making and, in 
turn, make the region a better place to live, work, invest, 
and play. 

A SEAT AT THE TAB LE IN LANSING

At the state level, the Conservancy is focusing on 
educating legislators and state officials to advocate for 
two major projects: protecting and strengthening the 
Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund and working on a 
statewide Farmland Protection Program. 

Last year alone, Michigan Natural Resources Trust  Fund 
granted $5.1 million for land acquisitions in northwest 
Michigan. Anything that jeopardizes this level of financial 
commitment would be detrimental to regional 
conservation. 

“There have been efforts to raid that fund, divert it  
to other non-natural resources, like fixing roads or to 
fund other short-term needs,” says Chown. “We’re 
looking at ways to strengthen it through Heart of the 
Lakes Center for Land Conservation Policy, our statewide 
policy organization for land trust in Michigan.” Chown is 
on the board of the center and serves as Policy 
Committee Chair. 

The Conservancy also is leading work educating and 
encouraging state officials to advocate for the creation 
of a State of Michigan Farmland Protection Program. 
Staffers have drafted a white paper and made 
presentations to state officials, including the governor 
and his Quality of Life Cabinet. 

“We are presenting the work in northwest Michigan as 
an example of what could be and should be on a 
statewide level,” says Chown. “And we’re asking the 
State of Michigan to invest in that program, which also 
will help leverage federal dollars. 

”GUIDANCE AND EDUCATION FOR COUNTIES 
AND TOWNSHIPS

At the local level, the Conservancy has built relationships 
with numerous public decision-making bodies, serving as 
advisor and guide for conservation work in the five-
county area. As local units of government compete for 
recreational and conservation grants — such as Grand 
Traverse County with the Maple Bay Farm and Natural 
Area or Acme Township with the Acme Shoreline and 
Park project — the Conservancy often helps to steer  
the process.  

One of the Conservancy’s roles is to technically assist on 
the transaction side (securing options, arranging 
appraisals, conducting environmental due diligence 
work, etc.), sometimes raising all or a portion of the 
required local match for assist projects with local units 
of government. 

“At a local policy level, we’re really educating community 
leaders, providing education and guidance as to where 
leaders direct investments, building coalitions, sharing 
research, and advocating for environmentally sound 
decisions,” says Chown. “The Acme shoreline, Timbers 
Recreation Area, Old Mission Peninsula, and the west 
coast of Benzie and Manistee counties, are just a few 
examples of the sort of partnerships we nurture.” 

From the local level up to Capitol Hill, the 
Conservancy educates legislators and government 
officials and advocates for ideas that positively 
impact the environment here in northwest 
Michigan — protecting the farms, woodland, and 
watersheds that make our corner of the state so 
lovely. Donor gifts to the Conservancy’s general 
operating fund are the sole source of support for 
this critical work.

Congressman Dave Camp meets with GTRLC Board 
Member, Ken Engle, and Glen Chown
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Just over one year ago, Grand 
Traverse Regional Land 
Conservancy received a grant 
from the Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality’s Coastal 
Zone Management Program to 
begin water trail planning. While 
other grantees are focusing on 
the Great Lakes shoreline, our 
project is unique in that it involves 
the inland Chain of Lakes and 
East Grand Traverse Bay. 

As the grant wraps up, we’d like 
to re-cap the project’s successes 
and let supporters know what 
lies ahead for the communities 
involved in the project. 

The first stage of the project 
involved gathering geographic data 
on existing public sites along the 
waterways that could be potential 
non-motorized water trail access 
sites. With this information        

                                                                 
in hand, GTRLC created a draft 
map with 150 points representing 
potential access sites; however, 
not all of those points will be 
future launch facilities. 

Meanwhile, the Conservancy 
kicked off the planning process, 
working with local units of 
government, stretching from 
the Village of Ellsworth at the 
north end of the Chain of Lakes 
(close to the Conservancy’s St. 
Clair Lake-Six Mile Lake Natural 
Area) down to the Village of Elk 
Rapids, on to Acme Township, 
and along the coast of East Bay. 

The project has helped the 
communities come together 
around the Conservancy’s 
mission to protect natural scenic 
areas and connect people to 
places that have been protected 
along the waterways.

The work has provided both the 
energy and the framework for 
communities to work together, 
and since these are small 
communities with few resources, 
the process has been invaluable.
The Village of Ellsworth, the Village 
of Bellaire, and the Village of Elk 
Rapids have been active partners. 
The Village of Ellsworth has 
included a water trail in its local 
plans for the last ten years, but was 
without the staff or the capacity 
to plan outside of their borders. 
Elk Rapids, located where the 
Elk River Chain of Lakes meets 
East Grand Traverse Bay, has a 
commitment to ensuring that 
everyone — residents and visitors 
alike — are able to share and 
enjoy the waterways, says Michael 
Spence, assistant manager of 
the Village of Elk Rapids. 
“The first step toward stewardship is 
an appreciation of these resources 
that can only come through 
access,” says Spence. “It goes 
without saying that projects like that 
water trail have a significant impact 
on our physical, environmental 
and economic well-being. So, it’s 
a no-brainer that we’re diving in.”
Acme Parks and Recreation became 
involved because the project was in 
sync with its goals to protect open 
space for residents and park visitors 
and to bring economic growth to the 
community. “The water trail offers 
an opportunity for our township 
to achieve both,” says Marcie 
Timmins, Acme Township Parks 
and Recreation committee chair. 
Timmins says that the trail could 
not be a success without all of 
the partners. “Together we can 
create tangible benefits for all the 
communities along the trail and 
establish permanent wild spaces 
to maintain a balance between 
nature and development.”
Communities along the trail are 
now talking and planning together 
as a result of this project. 
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Local units of government keep project moving forward 
WATER TRAIL MOMENTUM BUILDS AS GRANT ENDS
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“The Conservancy is really fulfilling 
a planning role and a networking 
role,” says Megan Olds, Associate 
Director of GTRLC. “We’re helping 
to connect the dots between 
these places and these parks.”

GTRLC has shared the draft 
access map with local units of 
government that own or manage 
the launch sites, some of which 
are located in established parks, 
while others are simply at the end 
of county roads. Communities are 
considering which sites they want 
to promote as part of a water trail. 

The final map, which will be produced 
by GTRLC, will feature around 30 
access points. Since the Conservancy 
will not be involved with managing 
those sites, local units of government 
that agree to putting a dot on the map 
will be responsible for signage and 
maintenance as part of the project. 

GTRLC developed design guidelines 
for signage and promotion 
so that wayfinding along the 
water trail is consistent.

While each community will be 
paying for and installing its own 
signage, they’ll be doing it under 
a set of branding guidelines that 
are universal to the trail.

“So if you’re a user traveling 
between access sites and 
communities, whether in Bellaire 
or Ellsworth, there will be some 
standardization,” says Olds. 

Along with providing new connections 
for recreation, the work also has 
potential to boost commerce, 
bringing people who are paddling, 
canoeing, or kayaking the water 
trail into downtowns and villages. 

“We hope that as the trail becomes 
more frequented, Acme Township 
will see a growth of small local 

businesses in our waterfront district 
that are well supported by users 
of the trail and parks, as well as 
overflow to other businesses within 
the community,” says Timmins. 

Local chambers of commerce also 
hope to link up with the trail. 

As part of the grant, the Conservancy 
contracted with the Land Information 
Access Association to share its 
expertise on “Trail Towns” with local 
chambers. These communities learned 
strategies to connect their towns 
to their waterways, from looking at 
zoning ordinances to allow sidewalk 
eating at restaurants to having kayak/
canoe lockup stations at access sites 
so belongings are safe and secure 
while paddlers enjoy downtowns.

“Some of the communities are 
looking at how to integrate those 
ideas, especially the villages of 
Ellsworth and Bellaire,” says Olds.  

Part of that next phase is the 
formation of a new nonprofit that 
is being created by the Ellsworth, 
Elk Rapids and Bellaire Chambers 
of Commerce and Short's Brewing 
Company called Paddle Antrim. The 
organization’s goal will be to host 
events that feature the water trail 
and promote village amenities. 

Revenue from those events would 
provide for both the staff coordination 
of the events and efforts that support 
the waterway, such as stewardship 
of water quality, treating invasive 
species, or the maintenance of 
launch sites. Paddle Antrim hopes 
to host a major weekend-long 
event in September of 2015.  

While the chambers and local units 
of government and other municipal 
groups have been involved in 
getting plans underway for the 
water trail, so have volunteers. 

Volunteers, coordinated by GTRLC, 
have helped collect data for the 
project, including filling out access-
point forms that inventory what’s 
available, such as restrooms, 
accessible pathways, and parking. 
Experienced paddlers have also 
been recruited to fill out water trail 
route forms, which identify the best 
routes to paddle to avoid heavy 
motorized traffic or areas with a lot 
of chop — or to capture some great 
paddling experiences, like finding 
a shipwreck or spying waterfowl.

For more information...                 
please contact Megan Olds at 
molds@gtrlc.org or 231-929-7911.
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The following donors made gifts and/or pledge payments to land protection projects between January 1  and May 31, 2014.

I N V E S T I N G  I N  L A N D  P R O T E C T I O N

ARCADIA EXPLORE              
THE SHORES

LAND AND WATERSHED 
PROTECTION-RELATED 
FUNDS

OLD MISSION 
PENINSULA LAND 
PROTECTION FUND

CHAIN OF LAKES        
WATER TRAIL  
AND OTHER 
TRAILBUILDING

MAPLE BAY FARMACME’S BAYSIDE PARK:                 
ALL PHASES

Art & Mary Schmuckal Family Fund
John & Sue Bolde
George Comden
Robert & Kathleen Garvey
Michael & Jean Johns
Gordon & Veronica LaPointe
Rotary Charities of Traverse City
Robert & Grace Rudd
Gail Trill & Linda Wikle

STEWARDSHIP 
ENDOWMENT FUND

Charles & Linda Kehr

GLACIAL HILLS PATHWAY 
AND NATURAL AREA

Nancy & Jim Cox
Terence & Sally Malone 
Daniel & Donna Sagady

GRANTS

Ducks Unlimited, Inc.
Michigan State University
The Nature Conservancy

Tripp & Chia Huei Amdur
Joyce Delamarter
Wendy & John Dillworth
Robert & Donna Dinkmeyer
Mary Engdahl
Mary Ferens
Barry Hibben
Matthew Lohrentz
John & Nancy Meade
Kevin & Lisa Russell
Dori Turner

Anonymous 
Grand Traverse Regional 	
	 Community Foundation
Rotary Charities of Traverse City
Barclay Shultz

J. G. Marc Bertrand
Kirk Marckwald & Chris Desser 
Mariel Foundation 

Roger & Helen Dewey 
Michigan Coastal Zone 	
	 Management Program:  	
	 Office of the Great Lakes, 	
	 MDEQ and NOAA
Larry & Lauren Prentice

Anonymous
Gary & Jane Stauffer
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O M I S S I O N S  I N  O U R  2 0 1 3  A N N U A L  R E P O R T

O L D  M I S S I O N  P R O J E C T S

The following gifts received between January 1 and December 31, 2013, were inadvertently omitted from our 2013 Annual 
Report donor lists. We sincerely apologize to these generous donors.

The following includes all donors to two special projects recently completed on Old Mission Peninsula. These donors, except 
those noted with an “*” (who made their gifts in 2014), were inadvertently omitted from our 2013 Annual Report donor lists.               
We sincerely apologize to these generous donors.

As part of the campaign to purchase the 59-acre Bowers Harbor Park addition, the American 
Proficiency Institute issued a very generous $100,000 challenge grant to support both the park 
addition and our Conservancy Fund, which supports the day-to-day needs of the Conservancy’s 
land protection and stewardship programs. The list below includes all donors to the park addition, 
including those who helped us successfully meet the generous challenge. 

OLD MISSION PROTECTION FUND LAND AND WATERSHED 
PROTECTION-RELATED  PROJECTS

LONG-TERM FUNDS, 
ENDOWMENTS, ESTATES AND 
OTHER SOECIAL GIFTS

PYATT LAKE STEWARDSHIP

OLD MISSION -                                            
MOORINGS PROJECT

SKEGEMOG LAKE WILDLIFE AREA

BOWERS HARBOR PARK ADDITION

Gifts of $5,000 or more  
David and Paula Kelley 
Kathy Polk Osborne 
Susan Scyphers 
Shaw and Betty Walker Foundation

Gifts of $2,500 to $4,999 
Mariel Foundation

Gifts of $500 to $999 
Peter & Anne Magoun

Gifts of $1 to $249  
Susan & David Williams

Gifts of $100,000 or more  
The Carls Foundation

Gifts of $5000 to $24,999  
Anonymous 
Thomas Cobb 
Dole Family Foundation  
Royce Ragland & Kenneth Bloem

Gifts of $1 to $249  
Joyce Kirshner & Frances Wyatt 
Michael Grusenmeyer

Gifts of $5,000 or more 
Anonymous

Gifts of $1 to $500  
John & Penny Haddick 
Jim & Loraine Mottern 
Audrey Thomas 
Ann Winowiski & Suzanne McGonigle 
Elaine & Guy Wood 
Pam Yee & Ron Gianola

Gifts of $1 to $499  
Michael Conway 
Marilyn Quick 
William & Karen Tasch

Gifts of $5,000 or more  
John DiLorenzo 
David and Paula Kelley 
John and Sue Paul 
John and Theresa Pelizzari

Gifts of $1 to $249 
Christine Ayer 
Pat Beckwith 
Gloria Butler 
Allen Dimon 
George & Ruth Frohmader 
Rex & Marsha Graff 
Richard & Mary Gross 
Edwin & Fay Harris 

Gifts of $10,000 or more  
American Profiency Institute 
Casey Cowell 
Brian & Robin Dailey * 
Louise Ladd 
Ken & Susan Morrison 
John & Nancy Morrison  
Sladie Morrison  
	 in memory of Harley Morrison 
Mary & William Swift 
David & Sara Taft 
 
Gifts of $5,000 to $9,999  
Mr. Charles & Jeannie Chapin 

Dr. Thomas & Sheri Hewitt 
Jay and Neva Hodges 
Eleanor Hunt 
Susan Hunt 
Allen Janis 
Dean & Margaret Johnston 
Al & Florence Kern 
Muriel Masley & Christine Pion 
Katherine Patrykus 

Marcia Gest 
Jolly Pumpkin/Mission Table 
Kirk Marckwald & Chris Dresser 
Monnie Peters  
	 in memory of Jack Sweeney

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999  
Francie & Dan Bailey 
Jeremy Gibson 
Nancy Hammond & Tim Wolf 
Bill & Kirty Heald 
Leslie Li & Brian Ahlborn 
Susie Mackay 
Deborah & Todd Wilson

Gifts of $1 to $999  
Charlene Abernethy & Mike Gill 
Bad Robot/Gettleson,                    		
	 Witzer & O’Connor 
	 in honor of Samantha Chapin 
Frederick & Kathy Doelker 
Newton Eye Care Center * 
Dick & Ellie Paulsen 
Terrie Taylor &                                     	
	 John Robert Williams * 
	 in honor of Donald  
	 & Sally Grishaw 
Emily & Samuel Todd

Wayde & Diane Presnell 
Ewald & Nadine Schimik 
Patti & Steve Shook 
Audrey Thomas 
Mike & Michelle Trudell
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Lois Breimeier                          
Carol Breimeier

Helen Campbell                     
Carolyn H. Campbell

Donald & Sally Grishaw            
(60th Wedding Anniversary)  
Terrie Taylor &                                	
	 John Robert Williams

Curtiss & Katie Gulash            
Mark Hagan, Coldwell Banker 	
	 Schmidt Realtors

Sarah, John & Laura Horvath                                      	
	 Erica Gardner

Henry Oscar Kraft                      	
	 Rev. Oscar & Shirley Kraft

Tom Phelps                                 
Mark Hagan, Coldwell Banker 	
	 Schmidt Realtors

Matt & Katie Schlomer            
Mark Hagan, Coldwell Banker 	
	 Schmidt Realtors

Mr. Send                                     
William Habich, Coldwell Banker 	
	 Schmidt Realtors

Dr. Terrie Taylor                         
Lou Anna & Roy Simon

Renee L. Thon                       
Raymond Wall, Coldwell Banker 	
	 Schmidt Realtors

Jill Ciszewski
Brian Crawford
Red Cross
Anne Helbig
Joe Heller
Rick Helmreich
Tim Hughes
Ron Jolly
Rudy Kaltinger
Scott Kessner
Jeff Kohl
Vernon Lalone

Joyce MacDonald
Fred Muller
Mark Nelson
Ricky Petroske
Ron Pritchard
Lisa Ptak
Dan Stanchik, Jr
Charlotte Stevens
Ed Timm
Steve Trahair
Dirk Van Til
Tim Weadock

Joanie Abbott  
Erin Anderson
Joe & Kathryn Anderson
Robert & Nancy Baglan 
Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner 
Warren & Barbara Berthelsen
Nathan & Audra Bildeaux
Rosaleen & Richard Borton
Anne Brasie
Irene Brown & John Hood
Jo Bullis
Rebecca & Glen Chown
Norman & Laura 		
	 Christopher*
Julie Clynes
Joseph & Leslie Cook
Robert & Karin Cooney
Thomas Crampton
Carole Donaldson

Tom & Diane Emling*
Chad & Monica Evans
David Foley &                 		
	 Margaret Willman
George & Mary Ford
Stephen & Susan Fry
Karen Garber &                      	
	 John DesMarais
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry
Jeremy Gibson
Mark Gilmore
Jack & Ruth Harris
David & Christine Jaymes
Donald & Barbara King
Jean & Walt Kretzmann
Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld
Josephine “Jody” Marquis & 	
	 Joseph Fraser
Jane McKune

Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop
Judith Mich
Anne Mudgett &                    	
	 Scott Furgueson
Richard & Marilyn Mumaw
Ronald Nehring &            		
	 Kristina Hindert 
Megan & Andrew Olds
Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen
Steve Perdue,                         	
	 Grand Traverse Industries 
Heather Rinkel
Sally Rodgers
John & Suzette Sanborn
Kristen Schaub
Joan Sheard &                  		
	 Myrna Yeakle
Steve & Carol Shuckra
Jeff & Judy Spencer

John & Lynn Steben 
Jo Stevens
Chris & Ali Sullivan
Ward & Francoise Swingle
Howard & Dianne Walker
Diane Wilbur
Nathan Winkler
Wendy Wolfe &                         	
	 Paul Wawrzynek
Jesse & Molly Wolff
Birgit Yetter & Keith Conway

*  New Land Champion

L A N D  C H A M P I O N S
Land Champions commit to monthly gifts that support the very foundation of our mission. By supplying a steady and reliable 
source of income to fund the day-to-day work of the Conservancy, Land Champions allow us to plan and sustain our work more 
effectively. We are grateful for their commitment and generosity.  

For the honorarium gifts made to the Timbers Recreation Area, please refer to pages 7–9.

G I V I N G

If you would like to learn more 
about how you can become a        
Land Champion, contact  Anne 
Brasie, Fund Development 
Manager, at abrasie@gtrlc.org 
or 231/929-7911.

H O N O R A R I U M S    January 1 to May 31, 2014 |Gifts were made in honor of the names shown in bold. 

Gifts were made to the Conservancy            
by Marathon Automotive in honor of           
the following customers.

Marathon Automotive
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For memorial gifts made to the Timbers Recreation Area, please refer to pages 7-9.

M E M O R I A L S 	 January 1 to May 31, 2014 |

William “Rick” Andrew                            
Gary Andrew                                    
Bob Carris                                          
William Fried                                 
Henry & Sara Parks

Edith Blackhurst                     
Gayle & Stephen Stewart

Ken Breimeier                            
Betty Miller

John Buxton                         
Susanne Buxton

Jack Callahan                           
Carol & Patrick Conway

Richard A. Davidson                
Betsy Easterwood

Rev. Dr. Richard Gotsch          
Heidi Garrahy

Ann Guldberg                            
Tom Guldberg

Gerry Harsch                           
Sallie Gardner

Lloyd Hendry                        
Patricia Hendry

Patricia Jehle                           
Bob & Nancy Marshall

Marjorie Elois Kladder   
Amanda & Paul Brink              
Linda Koebert & Michael Vickery 
Marellene & Robert Morrell

                                                    

Milton Knabusch                          
Janet Taylor                                     

Dorothy Ott                                                          
Ted W. Ehlert

Ed & Mabel Richardson             
Jon Richardson

Patricia Robinson               
Alexander C. Robinson

Janyce Westcott Sagaser     
Donald Sagaser

Doris Waggoner                      
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Abelow  
Opper’s Quilt Group                          

Fred & Joyce Wells                    
Oscar & Shirley Kraft

Byrnece White                           
John & Karen Boals                     
Joan & Wally Bruder                                                 
Kay Cupp                                     
Barbara & Charles Daniels                             
Bonnie & Douglas Dean            
Duane & Norma Johnson        
Connie & Thomas Kiessel                                
Cliff & Linda Kinery                                     
Mr. & Mrs. James King                                                              
Tina & Vernon Lalone                                                             
Sherry J. Lark                                      
Don & Ginny Oleson                                                                    
Glenn, Sandra, Tom & 
	 Karen Paradis

Gifts were made in the memory of the names shown in bold. 

Anonymous (5)
Martha Aemisegger ‡
Hal & Kathryn Armstrong
Marjorie E. Arney ‡
Christine Arvidson &          	
	 Henry Doss
Robert & Nancy Baglan
George & Merry Ball
Daniel P. Baumhardt
Thomas Beauvais
Naomi Borwell ‡
Kathleen Carpenter
Ruth W. Catton
Glen & Rebecca Chown
Bob & Cindy Clement
Sara Cockrell
Jane R. Comings
Bonnie Craig & Dan Sylvester
Karen & Ronald Culp
Robert & Arlene Dean
Jock & Sue Denio
Michael & Barbara Dennos ‡
Alice J. Detzler
Betsy & Stan Dole
Diane L. Dupuis
David & Linda Egeler

Arthur Elliott ‡
Rich & Susan Erwin
Lois Goldstein & John Heiam
Tom Greensmith
Anthony Grybok ‡
Jessica A. Hatch
Victor C. Hayes ‡
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hicks
Tom & Myrna Hitchman
Anne M. Hoffa
William A. Hyslop
Harry & June Janis
Jerry & Pat ‡ Jehle
Walter H. Johnson
Joyce Keillor ‡
The Rev. Dr. Kathleen L. 		
	 Kircher
Wayne & Ruthanne Kladder
Oscar H. Kraft ‡
Kima M. Kraimer
Edith Krause ‡
Robert Charles & 
	 Patricia Cosner Kubic
Richard ‡ & Marlene 
	  Loughmiller
Wendy MacGaw

Rosemary Malocsay
Kent ‡ & Barbara Manning
Josephine “Jody” Marquis
Bob & Nancy Marshall
Diane McDonald
Christie McGue & Robert Calt
Donald McIntyre, Jr. ‡
Dick ‡ & Shirley McNally
Harriet Miller-Brown &  		
	 Keith Miller
Robert & Joyce Mims
Elizabeth S. Mitchell ‡
John & Nancy Morrison
Ruth Luse Myers ‡
Ray & Paula Nichols
Elaine Oeflein ‡
Julie Pearson
Robert W. & Ann H. Pike
Mary J. Pitcher
Eula Pray ‡
Dan Remahl
Patricia D. Robinson ‡
Tom Robinson ‡
Elizabeth B. Rodgers
Edward & Elyse Rogers
John Ross

Chris & Michele Shafer
George E. Shambaugh, Jr. ‡
Colette M. Stanish
D.W. & Joyce Stibbs
Terrie E. Taylor, D. O.
Herbert H. Tedder ‡
William & Mary Todt
Andrew M. Vander Molen ‡
Dana Vannoy
Suzanne J. Voltz
Phil & Barb Von Voigtlander
Ralph A. & Margaret von 	
	 Walthausen
Lorenzo E. & Beverly F. 		
	 Wagner ‡
M. Sue Waltz
Anne W. Warren
Gloria Whelan
Birgit Yetter
Ron & Marty Yocum

V A N G U A R D  S O C I E T Y
By making plans to benefit the Conservancy with future gifts—accomplished through estates, trusts, annuities, insurance policies, 
beneficiary designations, and other planned giving options—Vanguard Society members will continue to make a difference for 
land conservation far into the future, helping to ensure that the places we save today will be protected and cared for, forever.  

“Making a charitable bequest to the Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy provides for 
our children and grandchildren by strengthening their communities and passing on our most 
heartfelt values.”  —John and Nancy Morrison

‡ Deceased
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The following donors made gifts and/or plege payments to The Conservancy Fund between January 1 and May 31, 2014. 
This unrestricted fund supports our annual operating budget. Your gifts support the very foundation of our work and ensure 
our programs are sustainable. Please note: Pledge commitments made, but not yet received, are acknowledged when 
payment is received.

We deeply appreciate and depend upon your generous support.  

Anonymous (5)
Joanie Abbott  
Joan Abbott
Jennifer Abel
Jay & Shirley Adams
Aetna Foundation
Catherine Alfred
Tom Almer
Erin Anderson
Joe & Kathryn Anderson
John & Nancy Ashton
Bruce & Susan Auten
Robert & Nancy Baglan
Carroll & Sandra Bair
Calvin Baker &                           	
	 Dianne Baker-Hale
Rachel & Gentry Barden
Liza Barnard & Sean Ryan
Burton & Lenora Barnes
Jeannette & Dennis Bartlett
Anton Becker
Marilyn Behrendt
Reverend Ted Beiderwieden
Robert & Carol Beidler
Jean Bell & Catherine Mullin
Jeffrey & Kathleen Bell
Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner
Steven & Constance Benz
Mark Berley
Marjorie Berndt
Warren & Barbara Berthelsen
J. G. Marc Bertrand
Nathan & Audra Bildeaux
Don & Bonnie Bills
William & Ilene Birge
Beverly & Robert Blair
Scott & Suzette Blair
Steve & Margaret Blouw
Brad Boals
Norman Booth & Gail Zink
Rosaleen & Richard Borton
Catherine Bosher &                         	
	 Jose Perez-Sanz
Gloria & Jerry Boyd
BP Fabric of America Fund
Curtis & Donna Braden
Anne Brasie
Charles & Ester Breed

Susan Breuer
Barbara Brewer
Pepper Bromelmeier &               	
	 Thomas Brown
Larry & Connie Brown
Jo Bullis
Doug & Susan Burns
Eunice Burns
Robert & Sue Cain
Paul & Carole Campbell
Robert & Ruth Campbell
David Card
Gerald & Nancy Card
Margaret Carmody
Robert Carstens
Felix Casillas
Mary Chalker
Rebecca & Glen Chown
Norman & Laura Christopher
Julie Clynes
Richard & Janice Coggeshall
Jo Collins
Peg & Tom Comfort
Joseph & Leslie Cook
James & Darlene Cooper
Robert & Karin Cooney
James Cooper
Don Corning
Steven & Mary Cortese
Kenneth & Cynthia Cox
Nancy & Jim Cox
Thomas Crampton
Tom & Judy Croxton
Jeffrey Cunard
Janice & Jed Curtis
Brian & Robin Dailey
David & Nancy Daugherty
Sharon Dean
John & Suzanne Denio
Bill & Sandy Derman
Nelson Diebel
Robert & Barbara Disse
Jean Donaldson
Dick & Guyla Doumanian
Joe & Marilyn Dressel
Edward & Barbara Driese
Dale & Anna Ducommun
Sue & Tad Duemler

Frank & Shirley Durham
Jeanne Edwards
Mary Lou Egan &
	 Marc Bendick 
Mary & Ted Ehlert
Elk Rapids Garden Club
David & Sally Elliott
Eric & Diana Ellis
Dorothea & Bill El-Yasir
Tom & Diane Emling
Kenneth & Janet Engle
Jason Erlenbeck
Jeanne Esch
Chad & Monica Evans
Roger & Carol Faber
Brian & Crystal Feeney
John & Joan Ferrari
Bruce Fisher
Tamurla Fletcher
David Foley & Margaret Willman
George & Mary Ford
Ellen Fred

Joan & Charles Froman
Stephen & Susan Fry
Karen Garber &
	 John DesMarais
James & Lauri Gartner
GE Foundation
Douglas & Shirley Gembis
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry
Roger Gerstle & Marjie Rich
Jeremy Gibson
James & Lisa Gies
Benjamin & Susan Gilmore
Mark Gilmore
Sarah Glupker
Richard Goerke
Armen & Carolyn Googasian
Thomas & Inez Gotts
Grand Traverse Audubon Club
Grand Traverse Regional          	
	 Community Foundation
Georgine & Tom Grapes
Rose Green

T H E  C O N S E R V A N C Y  F U N D

PHOTO BY NATE  RICHARDSON
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Judith Mich
Microsoft Corporation         		
	 Matching Gifts
Wayne & Jane Miller
Donald & Elizabeth Millington
Lisbeth & Paul Mitchell
Charles Stewart 
	 Mott Foundation
Anne Mudgett & Scott Furgueson  
Linda Mulder
Amy & Sean Muldoon
Richard & Marilyn Mumaw
Dennis & Judy Murphy
William Murray
Yvonne Myers
Thomas Nelson
Florence Neumann
James & Debbie Norling
North Country Cars & Credit
Northwoods Ski & Spree Club
Arlene Nowak
Megan & Andrew Olds
Lisa Oleson & Buckley Johnson 
Karen & Tom Oswald
Don & Bette Oswell
Thomas Parfitt
June & John Pate
Jennifer Pavlat
Karl Pearson
Diane & Thomas Pederson
Janice Peploski
Steve Perdue,
	 Grand Traverse Industries
Moore Peregrine
Elmer & Ruth Peterman
Michael & Kathryn Pettersen
William & Jane Pettis
Pierce Family Charitable 		
	 Foundation
Robert & Ann Pike
Pirate’s Cove Adventure Golf
Marie Plester
Deb & Mark Posthumus
Mary Pratt
Lloyd & Shirley Preston
Timothy & Margaret Price
Richard & Leslie Redmond
Charles & Mary Reed
John & Barbara Reed
Greg & Terri Reisig
Dan Remahl
Casey Ressl & James Morse 
Gilbert & Mary Richards
Sam & Angie Riffell
Heather Rinkel
Michael Robinson

Carl & Barbara Rockwell
Sally Rodgers
Dan & Martha Rogalny
Edward & Elyse Rogers
John Romani &
	 Barbara Anderson 
Richard Romanowski
Keith Ross & Loise Doud  
Raymond & Ricky Ross
Ken & Sue Rottet
Diana & Basil Rowe
Donald & Fernmarie Russell
Matthew & Adrienne Russell
Donald Sagaser
John & Suzette Sanborn
Mike & Nancy Sauve
Kristen Schaub
Jane & Fred Schneider
John & Elizabeth Schneider
Maria Schrems
Phyllis & Paul Schroeder
Jean Schwerin
Betty & Richard Scott
John & Gloria Scott
Benjamin & Adele Shambaugh
Matthew Shaw
Joan Sheard & Myrna Yeakle
Susan & David Sheldon
Steve & Carol Shuckra
Heather & Rick Shumaker
Jodi Simpson
Maggie Smith & Brian Sniokaitis
Matthew & Denise Smith
Patrick Smolinski
Ross & Shirley Snare
Deborah & Tom Southworth
Jeff, Judy & Braden Spencer
Linda & John Spevacek
Joseph & Arleina Spino
Judith Spohn
John & Elizabeth Sprague
Ron & Dee Springsteen
Gretchen Staub
John & Lynn Steben
Steelcase Foundation
David & Linda Stimpson
Martha Stimson
Donald & Betty Stone
Barbara Stoner
Barbara Stout
Chris & Ali Sullivan
Jerry Sura
Ward & Francoise Swingle
Margaret Tewson
Charles & Marylin Thomas
Thomas & Diane Todd

Lorne Greenwood
Bruce & Erica Greer                  	
	 Family Foundation
Ronald Gurdak
Lionel & Carol Guregian
Ann & Harold Gurian
John & Genevieve Hall
Susan Gillen & Anne Hamilton
Lyle Hansen
Barry & Evelyn Harper
Kirk & Liz Harrington
Jack & Ruth Harris
Harris Bank Foundation
Brent & Letha Harshman
Gary & Allison Haworth
Andrew Hayhoe
Richard Haynes
Ann & Don Highlands
Cheryl & Richard Hiipakka
Audrianne Hill
Kristina Hindert &                    	
	 Ronald Nehring
Richard Hitchingham
Deborah Hogan
Steve & Annie Hogler
Stanley & Betty Holzhauer
Irene Brown & John Hood
Michael & Marsha Howard
John Howe &
	 Candice Gancia 
James & Dawn Hubbell
Michael & Lesa Huget
Mary & Robert Hurley
Iceman Promotions, Inc.
Illinois Tool Works Foundation
John & Kathy Imboden
Jennifer & Brian Jaffe
John & Kathy Jahoda
Lee & Shirley Janssen
David & Christine Jaymes
Hollis & Karen Jencks
Donald Jennette
David Jeschke
Kim & Margaret Johnson
Ronald & Sharon Johnson
Molly & William Jones
Tom Wells & Rebecca Jones
June 8th Foundation
Juniper Garden Club
Raymond & Beverly Jusick
Charles & Linda Kehr
Charles & Margaret Keil
Jeanie & Murray Kilgour
Janet Killian
Donald & Barbara King
Kevin & Kimberly Kinnan

Thomas & Leah Kirchner
Phil & Margaret Knapp
Mary Knebel
Lucy Anne Kooi
Charles & Judy Kraus
Kresge Foundation
Jean & Walt Kretzmann
David & Linda Krill
Dennis & June Krus
William & Mary Kubat
Robert & Kelley Kuhn
James Lagowski
Land Trust Alliance
Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld
Theodore & Natalie Lanham
Pamela Larkin
Harold & Pamela Lassers
Joey & Marilyn Latterman
George & Margaret Laubach
William & Nancy LeValley
Tom Lieb
Lou Anne & Don Lindemann
Lance & Mary Lindwall
Gerald Linn & LuAnn Orbeck
Gary & Sharon Lloyd
Patricia & Stephen Lockman  
Robert Logee
John Long
Catherine & John Loomis
Dale & Judy Lopus
Macy’s, Inc.
Stephen & Carole Mahoney
Gerard Mandziuk
Karen & David Manthei
Mariel Foundation
Richard & Lori Marl
Josephine “Jody” Marquis &
	 Joseph Fraser
Charlotte Marx
Mike & Linda Mayer
Pauline Mayo
Melissa McBrien &  
	 Raymond Landes	
John & Havala McCall
Michael & Sandra McDonald
Patrick & Coleen McDonald
John McGilliard
Christie McGue & 
	 Robert Calt  
Jane McKune
Thomas & Shirley McLenithan
McWilliams/Piraino                  	
	 Family Foundation
Brian & Lori Meek
James & Mary Virginia Mellow
Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop  
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William & Mary Todt
Phyllis Valentine
Thomas & Kathleen Volle
Suzanne Voltz
Howard & Dianne Walker
Kent & Suzanne Walker
Brent & Norma Walton
Doug & Ann Ward
Harmon Ward
Margaret Ward
Dennis & Ann Wardowski
David Webster Construction
Paul Wawrzynek & Wendy Wolfe
Peter & Nancy Weir
Bob & Maurine Weisenburger
Donna & Bill Weltyk
Dale & Barbara Wentzloff
Edwin & Jacklyn Werner
Martha West
George Wickstrom
Luann Wieber
Bruce & Dorothy Wierman
Diane Wilbur
Steven & Mary Wilson

Nathan Winkler
Henry & Carrol Wise
Alfred & Barbara Wishart
Shirley & Arthur Wolfe
Jesse & Molly Wolff
David & Ann Wood
Mark Woodward
Dennis & Jan Wyckoff
Laura Yeo
Birgit Yetter & Keith Conway
Ron & Marty Yocum
William & Elaine Young
Richard Zaebst
Stephen & Nancy Zirkle

PHOTO BY NATE  RICHARDSON

Carls Foundation Challenge in Year Three!

Your generous gifts ensure we can follow through on our promise to protect 
and steward each property in our care forever.

To help us generate the financial resources needed to fulfill this promise, the 
Carls Foundation awarded the Conservancy a multi-year challenge grant 
that matches new and increased gifts — up to $100,000 each year for five 
years.  We have met this challenge in each of the first two years.  We hope 
you will consider helping us meet the challenge this year, too!  Any gift from 
a first-time donor— or an increased gift from an existing supporter— made 
by December 31st will be met by this generous challenge.

~	 We are so thankful that you choose to 	
	 support our work.   
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HAPPY TRAILS – 
ACCESS FOR ALL

Moving slightly southwest within the Arcadia 
Dunes preserve, we come to a potential 
project site that will provide unprecedented 
access to a Great Lakes dunes landscape. 
Currently, the spectacular—and immensely 
popular—view from Old Baldy can only be 
experienced by those with the ability to 
navigate miles of twisting forest trails and 
arduous dune climbs.  

However, fundraising efforts are currently 
underway that could change all that.  A 
universally accessible, paved trail designed to 
accommodate strollers, wheelchairs, bikers 
and hikers would wind from the current 
Baldy trailhead on M-22 all the way to a 
scenic overlook where visitors of all physical 
abilities could observe the entire dunescape 
unobstructed. If fundraising efforts are 
successful, this trail and scenic overlook, 
along with benches and interpretative signs, 
would complete another component of the 
Explore the Shores initiative. 

Whether your mobility is impaired, you have 
young children, or you prefer hiking a trail 
with more stable footing, the ability to enjoy 
this jewel of the Lake Michigan Coast will        
be yours.

People play a principle role in conservation. 
Beyond the significant work our staff and 
volunteers do to protect and take care of  these 
remarkable lands and waters, and beyond you 
and other supporters making the decision to 
donate precious financial resources toward this 
mission, we all have another essential purpose 
to fulfill when it comes to conservation: we 
need to get out and enjoy it! 

Our appreciation of these natural treasures is 
critical to the health and success of the entire 
ecosystem. People are as much a part of nature 
as the trees, birds, lakes and wildflowers we 
work to protect, and helping people find their 
place within this dynamic web is another goal 
we work to achieve every day.

There are two large projects currently on our 
docket that will provide additional types of 
access to some of our protected lands. 

While the 10-mile mountain biking trail at St. 
Pierre Road offers an adventurous way to 
experience Arcadia Dunes, with the increased 
traffic at the Preserve, the need for a less 
challenging, more inclusive, route emerged. 
Our stewardship team and an army of loyal 
volunteers are currently working to make this a 
reality. Construction on a 3-mile loop trail that 
shares parking and a trailhead with the existing 
trail began last year. Due to the unique terrain 
in this part of the Preserve, the views and vistas 
will be as interesting as those on the existing 
trail, without that trail’s degree of difficulty. 
This relatively flat trail will offer less ambitious 
hikers and beginning mountain bikers stunning 
views and access to the beautiful interior of the 
Preserve. Due to the dedication of a group of 
volunteers from Camp Arcadia — including 
teens working on their summer service project 
— this trail has become casually known in the 
community as the “camp” trail. The project is 
slated for completion this year.
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